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ADVENT LITURGY CAPTURES EXPECTANT HOPE OF THE SEASON

The characterization of all Advent prayer is that of waiting. Advent is a liturgy of hope for a
waiting world. The opening liturgical prayer for the first Sunday of Advent is:

Our hearts desire the warmth

of your love and our minds are
searching for the light of your
words.

Liturgy celebrated daily on campus is an opportunity for faculty, students and staff to witness to
one another as an Advent community who wait expectantly for the future that is to be while living
joyfully with the present that already is.

Daily Liturgy is celebrated in the college chapel in Ochre Court at 7:00 a.m., Monday, Wednesday
and Friday; and 12:00 noon on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday; and at 4:30 p.m. on
Wednesday. :

THE ELEPHANT ROARS AT THE MOUSE

The Newport City Council voted unanimously on November 24 to deny the SRC request for a Club
license to serve wine and beer in the Boathouse. Jeremiah Lynch, Nina Donahue and Charles Cooke
represented the college at the City Council meeting.

Under the direction of the Office of the Dean of Students, a separate corporation had been formed and
was intended to be self-supporting. A license to serve wine and beer in the Boathouse was requested
by the corporation. Persons served would have to be Club members and membership was limited

to the SRC community. .

Neighbors' feelings ran high and out of proportion to the request. The town fathers listened to the
objections that ranged from zoning ordinance violations, to possible detriment to historic property
to unfair competition to downtown restaurants.

The request for the limited liquor license to be restricted to the Boathouse with its capacity of 81
persons was crushed by the alleged potential to ruin the neighborhood and, indeed, the economic
life of the City of Newport. All that remains to be said is to remind us all, "If at first you don't
succeed. . .'" Courage, all!

CHRISTMAS IN NEWPORT AT SALVE

On December 6, 8, 11, 1976 Salve Regina College will again be an active participant in ""Christmas
In Newport." The Newport College Singers will perform at Ochre Court on Monday, December 6
at 8:00 p.m. The two-part program will open with the English Contemporary composers, Benjamin
Britten's '"A Ceremony of Carols.'" This is a musical setting of 15th century carols for women's
chorus and harp. Joyce Carlson will be the guest harpist.

The second part of the Newport College Singers production will be traditional Carols from around
the world followed by Wassail. Mr. Glenn Giuttari is the director and conductor of the performance.

In preparation for the ""Christmas In Newport'" Concert, the Newport Singers will be on tour on
Saturday and Sunday, December 4th and 5th. The Singers will be at St. Joseph Church, Lynn,
Mass., on Saturday and they will perform at St. Joseph's Church, Newport on Sunday where they
will sing as part of the Vespers Service which begins at 6:00 p. m.



CHRISTMAS IN NEWPORT AT SALVE (continued)

On Wednesday, December 8th at 8:00 p.m. in Ochre Court, The Bell Ringers of the First
Presbyterian Church under the direction of Frank E. Converse will give a half hour Christmas
concert. At 8:30 p.m., immediately following the Bell Ringers Concert, Sister Mary Giles and

Mr. Robert Kulo will give an Oral Interpretation of Truman Capote's modern classic, "A Christmas
Memory.'" This is an autobiographical tale of how Truman Capote and his Aunt prepared for
Christmas when he was growing up in the South.

On Saturday, December 1lth at 8:00 p. m. Carey Mansion will be the setting for an 18th century
Christmas play.

CHRISTMAS SOCIAL ACTIVITIES BEGIN

Christmas festivities at SRC begin tonight with the Tree Trimming and Social in Ochre Court from
8:00 p.m. to 12:00 a.m. Everyone is invited to join with friends in welcoming the Christmas season
to Salve Regina.

On Saturday evening, December 4th from 9:00 p. m. to 1:00 a. m. there will be a Christmas semi-
formal dance in Ochre Court. The music will be supplied by '"Brasstacs.' Donation is $5.00 per
couple or $3. 00 a person. Refreshments will be served.

The residents of Conley Hall extend a cordial invitation to their Christmas Open House on Sunday,
December 5th from 7:00 to 9:00 p. m.

On December 9, 1976, the Student Holly Dinner and Candlelight Ceremony will be held. All full-time
commuter students and resident students have been invited to attend. The Holly Dinner is from

5:00 to 7:30 p.m. in the Miley Cafeteria and the Candlelight Ceremony will be held in Ochre Court

at 8:00 p.m. The committee appreciates your R.S.V.P. by December 6th. Please telephone your
acceptance to Mrs. Sheehan, Ext. 291 or Sister Christine, Ext. 320.

There will be a shopping trip to Boston on Saturday, December 11, 1976. The bus will leave from
Miley Hall parking lot Saturday morning at 9:30 a. m. and will be returning at 10:00 p.m. The cost
is $2.50 per person, round trip. Watch for the sign-up sheet in O'Hare Lobby on Friday,
December 10, 1976. The selection will be made on a first come, first serve basis.

_DIRECTORS WORKSHOP (ENG. 390) PRODUCTION '"NO EXIT" BY JEAN-PAUL SARTRE

The Directors' Workshop production of Jean-Paul Sartre's '"No Exit'" will be held on Friday,
December 3rd at 8:00 p.m. in Mercy Hall. Student Directors are John Laski and Claire Roediger.
The cast is: Denise Foley McCarthy, Debbie Chandler, Doug Humphrey and John Laski.

In "No Exit, " Existentialist Playwright and Philosopher Jean-Paul Sartre places three characters

in a stuffy drawing room - his modern version of Hell. The people he places there are there
because of their lack of authenticity, their proven inability to accept life affirmatively. In the course
of the dramatic, gruesome revelations of the major characters, Garcin, Estelle and hez, we,

the audience, learn that they were spiritually dead before they physically died. The Directors
provide a provocative evening of theatre and warmly invite you to share in the experience.

This production fulfills one of the requirements of Directing Workshop I (Eng. 390). Next semester,
the English Department anticipates that students enrolled in both the Playwriting and Advanced
Directing Workshops will provide a succession of student directed productions in the Mercy Hall
facility. :

REGISTRATION NOTICE TO ALL STUDENTS

Registration for Spring Semester is now going on. Essential information regarding student proce-
dures and policies is given on page viii in the Spring 1977 Registration booklet. This should be
carefully studied by each student before registering.

All students are urged to register for the Spring 1977 Semester as early as possible to ensure choice
of course selection. Department chairpersons and faculty advisors are prepared to assist the

students in course selection and requirements.

Juniors must be sure to have declared their major and minor be fore leaving for the Christmas break.
Freshmen who have not yet selected a faculty advisor should do so before the Christmas break.
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FINANCIAL AID OFFICE

The Financial Aid Office announces that 1977-78 application materials are now available over the
counter in the Financial Aid Office during office hours, 8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p. m., Monday through
Friday.

Makers of National Direct and Nursing Student Loans for this year are asked to stop in to the
Financial Aid Office to sign their loan notes for second semester disbursement. These amounts

will not be disbursed until the loan notes are signed.

SRC STUDENTS SELECTED FOR COLLEGE WHO'S WHO

The following students have been selected for inclusion in Who's Who in American Universities and
Colleges for 1977: Faith Ayers, Lorraine Barry, Linda Bouchard, Lisa Camera, Marguerite Coupe,
Helia DaCosta, Joan Dzialo, Avgi Ioannidis, Teresa Molitor, Catherine O'Connor, Frederick Page,
Bernard Redfield, Kathleen Rolando, Lorette Shea, Miciiael Sullivan, Barbara Swiderski, Dorothy
Watson, George Walker, Jr., Raymond Walker, Jane Watterson and Jean Zagami.

The Juniors and Seniors selected must have at least a B average, exhibited leadership in academic
and extracurricular activities, given community service and have a high potential for future achieve-

ment,

GO TEAM GO

The Men's Basketball Team has been invited to participate in a basketball tournament at Quincy
Junior College on Friday, December 3rd.- Salve will play Quincy Junior College on Friday at 7:00
p.-m. The Semi-finals and finals will be played on Saturday evening. * (See Page 4)

The Women's Basketball Team will play Salve Regina's women faculty on Sunday, December 12, 1976
at 7:00 p. m., at the Newport Boys Club. That is a game that should pack the house! Any female
faculty member interested in playing please contact the Physical Education Department, Ext. 329/
847-6650, by Wednesday, December 8, 1976.

Intramural Activities

An intramural ping-pong tournament for men and women is scheduled to be held on Saturday,
December lith at 1:30 p. m. in the Mercy Gymnasium. All interested male and female SRC students
and faculty are welcome to participate. Registration begins promptly at 1:00 p.m. Certificates

will be awarded for the winner of the Men's Division and Women's Division. For further information
regarding the event please contact the Physical Education Department, Ext. 329/ 847-6650.

NEWS AROUND CAMPUS

Reverend James Young

The Reverend James Young will speak at Salve Regina, the Newport College, on Sunday, December 5,
1976 at 7:30 p. m. in the Twombly-Burden Room of O'Hare Academic Center. Father Young's topic
is: '""Pastoral Care of Divorced and/or Remarried Catholics.! Father Young, a Paulist Priest, is

a faculty member at Weston School of Theology. During the summer of 1975 Father Young conducted
a Theology Ministry Workshop at Salve Regina College.

College Health Services

Swine Flu Clinic - On Sunday, December 5, 1976 from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. the Red Cross and
the Jaycettes, under the auspices of the Rhode Island Department of Health, will be administering
the swine flue vaccine in O'Hare Academic Center. Persons between 18 and 59 years of age are
eligible. For more information contact College Health Services, Ext. 340.

Blood Drive - College Health Services, in conjunction with Newport Hospital, is sponsoring a
Blood Drive on Wednesday, December 8, 1976 from 2:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. in O'Hare Academic
Center. It is hoped that many members of the SRC community will donate their blood. For more
information contact Coliege Health Services, Ext. 340,

D.I.E.T. - Do I Eat Thoughtfully - College Health Services would like to remind you that D.I. E. T.
meets every Tuesday at 8:00 p.m. in Angelus Hall. Please join us!
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NEWS AROUND CAMPUS (continued)

SRC Nursing Students
Salve Regina College Nursing students Joyce DiYorio, Pauline Patry, Faith Ayers, Sue Oliveira,
Clare Peters, Peggy Bozzuto, and Kathy Morton are presently in an affiliation program at Butler
Hospital. The program and these students were featured in the Fall edition of Insight, the Butler
Hospital Newsbulletin.

EcoFair

The Environmental Economics Course at Salve will hold an Ecology Fair at O'Hare Academic
Center. The Fair will last all day Monday and Tuesday, December 13th and 14th. The fair will
include displays, lectures and films.

Exhibition November 29 - December 3, 1976

There is one day left to visit Black Pioneers and Contemporaries in Science and Technology
Exhibition presented by the Newport School Department at the Old Colony House. This exhibit is
designed to educate and inform the general public of some of the contributions made by black
scientists and inventors that influenced the American way of life.

Sigma Phi Sigma

Sigma Phi Sigma would like to thank everyone in the SRC community for their generous contributions
toward the Thanksgiving baskets. As a result, six families in the Newport County area received
baskets full of goodies. Thank you again and we look forward to your continued support next year.

LIBRARY SCHEDULE FOR DECEMBER, 1976

Monday-Thursday 9:00 a.m, - Midnight

Friday 9:00 a.m, - 5:00 p.m.
Saturday 11:00 2. m. - 5:00 p.m.
Sunday 10:00 a. m. - Midnight

OPEN HOUSE AT U.R.1. - BAY CAMPUS

An invitation has been received from John A. Knaun, Dean, Graduate School of Oceanography at
University of Rhode Island. On Saturday and Sunday, the 1ith and 12th of December, the marine
community of the Narragansett Bay Campus of the University of Rhode Island is holding an open house
in conjunction with the christening of the Graduate School of Oceanography's new deep sea research
vessel , ENDEAVOR.

The new ship has been built with a four million dollar grant from the National Science Foundation and
is a replacement for TRIDENT, a World War II former freighter which the University operated in
support of deep sea research for fourteen years.

The christening of the new ship will take place at 11:00 a. m. Saturday; the open house will be from
11:30 a.m. until 4:00 p. m. on Saturday and from 10:00 a. m. until 4:00 p. m. on Sunday.

I.D'S TO BE TAKEN

I.D.'s for Faculty, Staff and Resident Students will be taken on Wednesday and Friday, December 15th
and 17th from 11:00 - 12:00 noon and on Thursday, December 16th from 2:00 p. m. - 3:00 p.m. in the
Miley basement.

* CONGRATULATIONS TO THE MEN'S BASKETBALL TEAM FOR WINNING THEIR FIRST HOME
GAME ON WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 1. SALVE 70 - MOHEGAN COMMUNITY COLLEGE 60
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SALVE REGINA COLLEGE
CALENDAR EVENTS

Thursday, December 2 through Thursday, December 9, 1976

ALL COLLEGE EVENTS AND CIVIC USE OF COLLEGE FACILITIES ARE PUBLISHED EACH
THURSDAY IN A TWO WEEK CYCLE, STARRED LISTING INDICATES '""NOT A SRC FUNCTION".

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 2

*9:00 a. m. -1:00 p. m. Police Exams - City of

Newport - O'Hare

3:30 p. m. Harpsicord Concert by
Robert Hill - Ochre Ct.
8:00 p.m. - 12:00 a.m. Christmas Tree Decora-

ting Party - Ochre Ct.

FRIDAY DECEMBER 3

7:00 & 9:00 p.m. Film "The Producers"

O'Hare

"No Exit" - A Director's
Workshop Production
Mercy Hall

8:00 p. m.

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 4

10:00 a. m. Children's Film ""That
Darn Cat'" - O'Hare,
Room 260

5:00 p. m, Liturgy - Ochre Ct.

Chapel

9:00 p.m. -1:00 a. m. Christmas Dance - Ochre

Court

SUNDAY, DECEMBER 5

10:00 a,m. -4:00 p.m.  Flu Vaccine Clinic

O'Hare

11:15 a. m. Liturgy - Ochre Court
Chapel

1:00 p. m. Women's Basketball vs.
Emerson Away

2:30 p.m. Men's Basketball vs.

Emerson Away
7:00 - 9:00 p. m. Conley Christmas Open
House
7:30 p.m. Rev. James Young Lec-
ture - O'Hare

MONDAY, DECEMBER 6

*7:30-9:00 p. m. State Action Group for
Continuing Education
O'Hare - Twombly-
Burden Room

8:00 p.m. "Christmas In Newport!
Newport College Singers
Ochre Court

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 7

7:00 p.m., Men's Basketball vs.
Mass. College of
Pharmacy - Away

7:00 p. m. Women's Basketball vs.

Cape Cod Community
College - Away
7:00 - 9:00 p.m, Arts & Crafts - Miley
Alumni Lounge
8:00 p. m. D.I.E.T. Workshop
Angelus Hall

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 8

11:30 - 12:45 p. m. Faculty EPCC Meeting

O'Hare, Rm. 228

12:00-2:00 p. m. Student Recitals

Ochre Ct. - Drawing Rm.
*2:00-5:00 p. m. Blood Drive

O'Hare
8:00 p. m. "Christmas In Newport!

First Presbyterian

Church Bell Ringers and

"A Christmas Memory!"'

Ochre Court

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 9

5:00-7:30 p. m. Students' Holly Dinner

Miley Hall
8:00-11:30 p. m., Candlelight Ceremony
Ochre Court

Daily Liturgy: 7:00 a.m., Monday, Wednesday and Friday; 12:00 noon, Monday, Tuesday, Thursday

and Friday; 4:30 p. m. on Wednesday



	Newsbulletin vol. 4, no. 16
	Recommended Citation
	Rights Statement


	tmp.1497454702.pdf.KfJNp

